DRAFT

MINUTES Town of Blowing Rock Board of Commissioners Special Meeting-July 29, 2013

The Town of Blowing Rock Board of Commissioners held a special meeting on Monday, July 29, 2013 beginning at 2:00 p.m. Present were Mayor J.B. Lawrence, Commissioners Albert Yount, Dan Phillips, Tommy Klutz, Doug Matheson and Jim Steele. Also present were Interim Town Manager Bob Shepherd, Town Engineer Doug Chapman and Public Works Director Mike Wilcox. The meeting began at Town Hall located at 1036 Main Street, Blowing Rock; then progressed to 1239 Wonderland Trail in order to view an erosion problem that had occurred due to the recent heavy rainfall.

Ms. Monica Perry who resides next to the area, invited everyone to view the problem more closely from her property. Council viewed the landslide area and discussed potential ways to fix the erosion problem.

Council asked Town Engineer Doug Chapman to complete several scenarios for repairing the damage with the pros/cons as well as costs for each for Council's review at their August 13, 2013 meeting.

ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

MAYOR		ATTEST	
	J.B. Lawrence		Sharon Greene, Town Clerk